CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

October 14th, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, October 14th, 2013, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, David Byrd, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn and Betty Sartin.  Others present include:  Assistant Superintendent Sammy Shields, Scott Powell, Kelly Pointer, Darrell Russell, Suzan Merritt, Tracy Stanley, Tammie Eastep, Beth Kirby, Tony Kirby, Raleatha Chandler, April Pettiford, Lucy Gunn, David Pettiford, Paul Robinson, Alice Robinson, Hazlene Chandler, Alex Chandler, Kelly McVay, Jerry McVay, Jerry Hatchett, Haynes Brigman, Rachel White, Evangelina Balmori, Sandra Fleming, Jacqueline Hughes, Christina Ragland and Gerri Hunt representing the Caswell Messenger.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by David Byrd to approve the minutes of the September 23rd, 2013 board meeting minutes and September 30th called meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the agenda as presented with the removal of the first three fundraisers which were withdrawn.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Chairman Dailey congratulated Daniel Sartin on being named as a candidate for the Presidential Scholar.  Mrs. Dailey also congratulated board member Mel Battle on his daughter, Melotta, receiving Principal of the Year in Cumberland County and congratulations to board member Sylvia Johnson on being named Mapper of the Year by the North Carolina Property Mappers Association.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Tony Kirby, 882 Stadler Road, Elon, NC  27244
Mr. Kirby addressed the board with concerns regarding the lack of a full time math teacher at Bartlett Yancey High School.  Mr. Kirby stated his son enrolled in this class to round out his schedule and to better prepare him for college.  During the interim a teacher (Mr. Cobb) was assigned to this classroom and his son as well as other students felt there was some advancement in the classroom.  Mr. Kirby questioned how his son and the other students are being fertilized to pass the upcoming exams and EOGs.  Mr. Kirby stated he expressed concerns to Dr. Stone and she replied she had requested for Mr. Cobb to remain at the high school until the position was filled.  Mr. Kirby also stated that Dr. Shields indicated Ms. Pointer was working to fill the position.  Mr. Kirby expressed that until the position is filled he felt the best interest of the students was to allow Mr. Cobb to come back to the classroom for the advancement of the students.
Raleatha Chandler, 110 Ray Chandler, Blanch, NC  27212

Ms. Chandler expressed concerns at Bartlett Yancey High School with students using cell phones.  She noted that her child was suspended for having a phone charger and was not happy with the verdict.  She also stated that if students are not allowed to use their cell phones, the same should hold true for personnel in the office.  Ms. Chandler stated employees were using their personal cell phones when she entered the office.  Ms. Chandler also expressed concerns with the amount of substitute teachers and not adequate staff at the high school this year.

April Pettiford, 643 Doll Branch Road, Milton, NC  27305

Ms. Pettiford addressed the board on behalf of a group organized as CCCC (Concerned Citizens of Caswell County).  Ms. Pettiford read a letter noting bullying issues, meetings with principals to express concerns without repercussions.  She also noted that a workshop is being planned at a local church in regards to bullying and would like the board to share what they are doing to ensure there is concern with the issues at hand and what they are willing to do to assure that children have the best leadership and they are treated as number one.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Water line at North Elementary
Discussion took place regarding the water line that the Town of Yanceyville is installing.  The final design indicates that the Town of Yanceyville will need to acquire an easement across the property at North Elementary.  A copy of the sample Deed of Easement and Exhibit Map were given to all board members.  Mr. Haynes Brigman and Darrell Russell, Engineer (Alley, Williams, Carmen & King) were available to answer questions from the board.

The purpose of the easement is to allow the Town to install and maintain a water line and appurtenances (fire hydrants, valves, etc.), as well as a booster pump station.  The easement will also allow Town crews to access and maintain the water line and booster pump station when necessary.  The ownership of the land will remain with the Board as the Town is acquiring an easement only.  The board and future owners can continue to access the property, construct a driveway over the easement and use the property in accordance with the zoning requirements with the exception that a permanent structure cannot be built within the permanent easement.  
The board requested that the pump station be located to the very northern part of the property.   Mr. Brigman stated they will mark the location with flags once the location of the sewer line is confirmed.  Once this is done he will contact the board so they can view the site and schedule a meeting.

III.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
Fundraising Requests
Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to approve the fundraising requests as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

BYHS

Baseball / Eric Phelps


Baseball Hats

BYHS

Wrestling / Rick Hill


Fancloth Apparel Sale

BYHS

CCLA / Maribeth Howe

Candy Apple Sale / Homecoming

BYHS

CCLA / Maribeth Howe

Variety Show

BYHS

Men’s Basketball / Melissa Teets
T-Shirt Sales

2.
Voting Delegates / NCSBA Annual Conference
Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn, Gladys Garland and Betty Sartin will serve as the Voting Delegates at the Annual Conference in November.   Chairman June Dailey stated she will serve as the alternate.

3.
Resolutions
Chairman Dailey and Vice Chairman Gladys Garland read aloud the resolutions for Hannah Fuller, Gloria Wallace, and Frances Woods.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the resolutions.  The motion carried unanimously.
Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Mary Hannah Fuller


WHEREAS, Mary Hannah Fuller was born on December 30th, 1953 and formerly resided in Leasburg, NC , at the time of her death on September 19th, 2013, and

WHEREAS, Hannah Fuller was a faithful and loving daughter, niece and cousin and her family’s welfare was her major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Hannah Fuller was a member of Leasburg United Methodist Church.  Hannah was also a member of numerous professional and civic clubs and was most notably recognized as a Paul Harris Fellow, Rotary International; and

WHEREAS, Hannah Fuller was a teacher at Oakwood Elementary School for over 30 years until her retirement and will be remembered by her Community and Board of Education for her leadership and her commitment to education; and being known for her benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Hannah Fuller and expresses its sympathy to her family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 14th day of October 2013.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

David B. Byrd





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.




Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. Sammy Shields, Asst. Superintendent

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Gloria Washington Wallace

[image: image1.jpg]



WHEREAS, Gloria Washington Wallace was born on February 13th, 1932, and formerly resided at Yanceyville, NC and Plano, TX, at the time of her death on September 27th, 2013, and

WHEREAS, Gloria Wallace was a faithful and loving wife, mother, grandmother and friend and her family’s welfare was her major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Gloria Wallace was a faithful and proud member of Yanceyville Missionary Baptist Church.  Gloria was a past Deaconess, Trustee, and Usher Board President; and

WHEREAS, Gloria Wallace was an educator for 31 years in Caswell County and served as school principal of Oakwood Elementary School for 22 years before her retirement in 1994 and will be remembered by her Community and Board of Education for her leadership and her commitment to education; and being known for her benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Gloria Wallace and expresses its sympathy to her family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 14th day of October 2013.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

David B. Byrd





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.




Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. Sammy Shields, Asst. Superintendent

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Frances Elizabeth Farrish Woods
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WHEREAS, Frances Elizabeth Farrish Woods was born on October 3rd, 1926 and formerly resided at 450 Amos Woods Road, Leasburg, NC, 27291, at the time of her death on October 4th, 2013, and

WHEREAS, Frances Woods was a faithful and loving wife, mother, grandmother and friend and her family’s welfare was her major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Frances Woods was a member of Allen’s Chapel Missionary Baptist Church.  Frances was also a charter member of Allen’s Chapel Order of the Eastern Star; and

WHEREAS, Frances Woods was a retired School Food Service Manager with 36 years of service with Caswell County Schools and will be remembered by her Community and Board of Education for her leadership and her commitment to education; and being known for her benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Frances Woods and expresses its sympathy to her family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 14th day of October 2013.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

David B. Byrd





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.




Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. Sammy Shields, Asst. Superintendent

4.
NCSBA Policy Updates
Chairman Dailey reviewed information from Janine Murphy regarding policy updates.  Mrs. Dailey questioned if the board would like to proceed as a whole or form a committee.  Upon discussion, Mel Battle moved, seconded by Betty Sartin that the Chairperson appoints members to serve on the committee to oversee the work and recommendations on policies from Janine Murphy as it relates to Caswell County Schools policies.  The motion carried unanimously.

5.
Policy # 610 – Student Assessment
Dr. Shields reviewed information regarding the grading system change for K-2.  Beginning with the 2013-2014 school year, K-12 teachers will record student grades using a module that is found in Pearson-PowerTeacher.  The module requires a grading scale to calculate averages for reporting student progress on report cards.  To address the need of a K-2 grading scale, Policy # 610 will need to be revised to reflect the following:

In K-2 the following letters shall be used in reporting individual progress:

	Progress
	Grade
	Scale

	Outstanding
	O
	100-93

	Above Satisfactory
	S+
	92-85

	Satisfactory
	S
	84-77

	Needs Improvement
	N
	76-70

	Unsatisfactory
	U
	69-0

	Work Incomplete
	I
	


Upon review, David Byrd moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve Policy # 610 for first reading and to lie on the table for a second reading at the next regular meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

V.
REPORTS
Dr. Shields gave a brief report on SAT performances by students in North Carolina’s Public Schools Systems and Schools and listed surrounding schools to show comparisons.
VI.
CLOSED SESSION

David Byrd made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) after a five-minute break.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VII. 
OPEN SESSION

Ross Gwynn made a motion to return to open session.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

VIII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Sammy Shields recommended approval of the personnel listing that was included in the board packet.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Mel Battle.  The motion carried unanimously.

Dr. Sammy Shields recommended approval of the additional personnel listing for Assistant Principal at N.L. Dillard Middle School.  David Byrd moved, seconded by Mel Battle contingent upon status of individual serving in an administrative role.  The motion carried unanimously.

	Employment
	

	Transportation
	Connie White (Eff. 10/15/13) – Sub Driver

	
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Asenith Enoch (Eff. 10/15/13) – EC Teacher Asst. (replaces Angela Lipscomb who moved to another area at the school)

	
	Emily Buchanan – Assistant Principal – Eff. 11/12/13 (Replaces Carol Boaz)

	
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Maghen Brixius (Eff. 10/15/13) – English Teacher (Replaces Tina Aaron)

	
	

	Substitute Teacher Addition
	

	
	Sabrina Williamson

	
	Kenketta Gwynn

	
	Rita Turner

	
	Andrea Woods

	
	Valerie Gwynn

	
	

	Resignations
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Michael Wilhelm (7th Grade Science) Eff. 9/19/13

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Tina Aaron (English Teacher) Eff. 10/2/13

	
	

	Leave of Absence Request
	

	South Elementary
	Nicole Cole (Eff. 7/26/13) – Data Manager


IX.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Administrative Meeting = October 16th @ 9:00 a.m. @ Central Office

· Out of State Field Trips = 

· N.L. Dillard 6th Grade = Greenhill Cemetery, Danville, VA on October 26th, 2013

· Stoney Creek Elementary 5th Grade = Washington, DC (March 13th – 14th, 2014)

· South Elementary 5th Grade = Washington, DC (April 10th – 11th, 2014)

· SACS follow-up:  After discussion with principals consensus is for schools to continue with SACS by individual school (not by District)

· Ready for HOME BASE information 

· October school calendars 

X.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Mel Battle stated he would like to receive school calendars by the first of the month (or sooner)
· Ross Gwynn inquired if the flu shots are being given this year.  It was noted the list was posted at schools and on the website.

XI.  ADJOURNMENT

Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:57 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,         October 28th, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building. 

_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Sammy L. Shields
                 Chairman                                                                                     Assistant Superintendent
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